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State Ed Update: March, 2009
There were rumors about the consolidation of high school science requirements and examinations. In fact, this was printed in the last STANYS newsletter. SED denies that this is true and denies that there has been any discussion about this whatsoever.

The SED made a determination addressing the implications that the weather-related closings have had on many students who were prepared to take the January examinations. Many students unable to complete the second part of the Regents Comprehensive Examination in English and the Physical Setting/Earth Science Performance Test (Part D) Regents Examination. They have developed a set of options that will provide an opportunity for these students to take the portions of the examinations that they could not take due to the weather-related school closings. Details are provided in a memo.
A draft of P-12, grade level delineated, ELA/ESL revised standards will be brought to the Board of Regents between now and June. There will be standards and performance indicators in the document. Literacy as related to ELA will be included, but not other content areas. Literacy in the content areas will be addressed in the future revisions of the rest of the standards documents. There will be an input period but it will be short.  The ESL part will focus on how to get ELLs to the ELA Standards. Following that there will be a comment period during which the field will be able to respond to the draft. It is anticipated that there would be a three-year phase-in between the adoption of new standards and new state assessments. There is a page at SED where the standards review information is kept.
Comparisons have been made between ELL performance on the NYSESLAT and ELA assessments. The data suggest that there is a strong correlation between the performance levels on each test. The data also indicate that younger ELLS are much more likely to progress toward general education status than older ELLs. In fact, the older you are the less likely you are to become proficient on the ELA. This is true for natives, heritage language speakers, and SIFEs. Because there is such a dramatic different between younger students and older students it is critical to watch the younger students closely and to bring every possible resource to bear with the younger students; it gets increasingly difficult for students to succeed the longer they are in school. At eighth grade, the trend gets dramatically worse. Eight grade ELLS are students who have either been in the ELL program for a long time without progression or are new arrivals. In either case, these students are the least likely to make it and most likely to drop out.
